
Pittwater House Sport News 
 

2019 Term 2 Nominations 

Water Polo  
Pittwater House enters teams into the Northern Suburbs Schools Water Polo Association Competition 
throughout the year.  
 
Junior Competition (College and Grammar Year 7) 
Day:  Friday nights 
Dates:  Commences Week 1 or 2, Term 3 (dates to be confirmed once draw has been published) 
Nominations: 30 June 2019 
Training: Training commences early Term 3 (date to be confirmed) 
 
 

Sports Reports 
 
CIS Cross Country – Junior School 
This gruelling event was once again held at Eastern Creek on Thursday 13 June. Our Junior School had nine 
of our HICES Cross Country team qualify to run in their age categories which saw over 90 starters in each 
race. The first race of the Primary section of the event was the 8/9-year Girls race. Sadie was our starter 
and she ran brilliantly to finish in second place to win the silver medal in her category to qualify for the 
NSW CIS Cross Country team which will contest the PSSA All Schools Championships. Well done Sadie, 
great run and good luck at PSSA. The following other students competed on the day and all deserve our 
congratulations for their display of strength and determination at the Championships where the 7 to 10 year 
olds ran over a 2000M course and the 11 and 12 years a 3000M course: 
 

• Chloe 12Yrs. -24th  
• Lydia 11Yrs. -19th 
• Arabella 11 Yrs. -15th 
• Toby 11Yrs. – 43rd  
• Roy 11Yrs. - 63rd  
• Noah 11Yrs. – 12th  
• Max 10 Yrs. -20th   

 
Well done team!  
 
 
Gymnastics 
On June 6th at the Sydney Gymnastics Centre we sent six of our very best Gymnasts to take part in the 
CDSSA State Gymnastics Competition. Our students all performed impressively in this very disciplined and 
demanding sport. We congratulate them all on their success on the day. The following is a summary of their 
results:  

• Kate National Level 6 finished first overall in her competition after recording 2nd place on the floor, 
4th on the vault, 1st on the uneven bars and second on the beam. Well done Kate your 15 hours a 
week of training is certainly paying off.   

• Jasmine took out 4th place on the floor in National Level 7,  

• Sophie finished 4th on the Bars, 4th on the Beam and 4th Overall in Level 5,     

• Matilda Level 5 Div. 2 finished with a 3rd place on the vault and a second on the beam,   

• Ashlee Level 4 Div. 1 finished 4th on the beam and bars, 2nd equal on the vault and 2nd on the floor 
taking out 3rd place overall  

• Nicholas took out 2nd equal on the pummel horse, 4th on the rings 2nd on the vault, 2nd on the high 
bar and 3rd equal on the floor to also finish in his category Level 6 in overall third place Well done 
all you were very impressive throughout the two hours of your competitions! 

 
 
  



Netball 
PISA Year 3/4B v Northern Beaches Christian School (14 June) Won 11-2 
This was definitely our best game of the season with everyone excelling in their position. In particular, Mia 
played brilliantly at C and controlled the ball coming down the court, finishing it off with precision passing 
into the goal circle. 
 
PISA Year 5/6B v Covenant Christian School (14 June) Lost 2-28 
The girls played extremely well as a team and were very strong in defence. A special mention to our 
captain, Hazel, who intercepted many passes and received player of the match.  
 
 
Soccer 
PISA Year 5/6A v St Lukes (14 June) Lost 1-3 
Again, missed opportunities in front of the goals cost us the win. We just need to make our shots count and 
we would be the team to beat. Some excellent defending and midfield work put the chances there, but we 
could not take them. Better luck next week boys! 
 
PISA Year 3/4A v Covenant Christian School (14 June) Won 6-4 
It was a high scoring game with the lead fluctuating a couple of times, yet the boys performed their best all 
season resulting in a win 6-4. The stand out positions on the field were definitely our defenders lead by the 
man of the match Kyran. Backing him up were Oscar and Arthur.  
 
PISA Year 3/4A – Season Report  
Junior Soccer A Team had an interesting season with some big losses at the beginning of the season and 
some amazing wins at the tail end. With a group of talented and fit young players, we failed to gel as a side 
and play as a team in our early games. We made some crucial position changes in the middle of the season 
after experimenting with our strengths and this allowed our players to shine in areas that suited their play. 
Thank you to our supportive parents who provided an excellent cheer squad. A huge congratulations to the 
boys on maintaining their enthusiasm and a thank you to our ‘Captain Courageous’, Levi. 
 
Grammar U14A v Oxford Falls Grammar School (15 June) Lost 1-3 
The 14As had a really strong game against OFGS last week. It was a real pleasure to see them all really put 
the effort in. Although we eventually lost we led at half time, defended solidly and when we had the chance 
we broke well through the midfield and the forwards created some great chances. A great effort by the 
boys. 
 
 
Touch Football 
CIS Touch Football Trials 
The trials were held at the Penrith Touch Football Fields on Tuesday 18 June. We had three students from 
our Senior Girls College participating: Brooke and Olivia trialled for the U15 team and Grace for the U18s.  
 
All age groups played five games and the AICES teams that our girls were representing both made it 
through their games undefeated to play in the finals. Both the teams narrowly lost the final to finish as 
runners up in their divisions; a wonderful effort. The teams played the game of six a side touch at a great 
pace and displayed some hot skills and great teamwork.  
 
At the end of the competition matches, a possibles v probables squad was picked to playoff for the CIS U15 
and U18 teams to be chosen from. Grace made the U18s possibles and probables trial and Brooke the U15s. 
Congratulations to both girls for that effort in making the final trials.  
 
Grace was once again named in the U18s CIS team and Brooke as a shadow player for the U15s to play in 
the NSW All Schools Touch Football Championships to be held in early August. Good luck girls! And well-
done Olivia Butcher who played strongly all day. 
 
 

Term 2 Calendar Dates  
 
Athletics Pathways – Junior School  
HICES - 28 August  
CIS 12 September 
QUAD – 6 September  
 
Athletics Pathway – Senior School 
CDSSA – 19 August 
AICES – 9 September 
CIS – 24 September  
 



 

Sports Office Contact Details  
Mrs Sue Grigg, Manager of Sports  
Email: sue.grigg@tphs.nsw.edu.au 
Mobile: 0421 102 954  
 
Miss Ally Barnett, Sports Assistant  
Email: sportsoffice@tphs.nsw.edu.au 
 
 

Nominations and Enquiries  
Permission notes for all Academies, Competitions and upcoming Sporting Excursions can be found on the 
Pittwater House Skoolbag App in the Sports folder.  
 
All other nominations and enquiries are to be emailed to the Sports Office:  sportsoffice@tphs.nsw.edu.au 
 
 

Pittwater House Sporting Groups Facebook Page  
Join Pittwater House Sporting Groups Facebook Page  
Pittwater House has a sporting groups page on Facebook for current students and their families. This page 
provides updates to sporting fixtures and draws, results, permission slips and latest news for Pittwater 
House Sporting teams. This is a closed group, so unless you are a member you will not be able to view 
content. You need to have a Facebook profile if you wish to join. Search for Pittwater House Sporting 
Groups page and request to join the group. 
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